Town of Hartford

Selectmen Meeting

November 16, 2006

7:00pm

Minutes

Present: David Bowen, Lee Holman, Hope McCabe, Lianne Bedard, Mary Standard, Jack Plumley, Rick Houghton, Bob Calawa, Cathy Lowe, Beverly Murphy, Willie Bragg, and John Cleveland.

I. David called the meeting to order at 7:00pm.

II. Open Session: Lee motioned to accept the recommendation of the Laura Fogg Irish Trustees to send two residents each $300.00. David second. All in favor=3.

III. Reports

1. Road Report: Cathy stated that ditching and culvert replacement was finished on Labrador Pond Road and Howard Road. There were washouts on Swan Pond Road, Bear Mountain Road and Tucker Road. Pictures were not taken of the washouts. The culvert on Tucker Road near Borzelli’s needs to be cut due to damage by the grader or plow. Cathy tried to clean the culvert on Steep Drive but it is packed. She will contact Canton Fire Dept. for flushing. David requested that the also flush the culvert on Pineshore Drive near Lakeview Drive.  Jack will contact the owners of the property near Steep Drive to see if they will agree to place a culvert along the entire entrance to prevent gravel etc. from washing down Steep Drive. Beverly stated that the culvert on Bear Mtn. Road was clogged also. Cathy inspected the culvert and believes it is not clogged. The excessive rain is the reason for the washouts. Lee suggested compiling a list of culverts to be flushed before contacting Canton Fire Dept. Bob stated that a portion of Town Farm Road is washing out. A clogged culvert on a private Drive is causing the problem. He suggested contacting the owner to place a culvert across the drive and perhaps the town could help them. Water is coming down the hill too fast. Plunge pools are needed. Cathy, Jack and Bob will work on a plan to correct the situations. Jack stated that the culvert being too small causes the problem on Southpaw Drive. A culvert should be placed at a 30degree angle across South Paw Drive to take in water from the other side. There is no erosion to Bear Pond from this problem. Beverly stated that south of South Paw Drive, water is coming down a new drive across road into Darcy Ames property.  Jack stated that an erosion ditch has been installed. Jack will contact the owner of the property. 

2. CEO Report:

There are beaver problems on Stetson Road and Darrington Road. Willie Bragg was given permission to correct the Stetson Road problem since it abuts his family’s property. Jack met with DEP today. The army corp. of engineers will visit Sparrow Brook on Main Street. They may help at no cost to the town. They visited the Davenport site that complaints were received on. DEP stated that no erosion problems exist from the widening of the discontinued portion of the road. The work was done by Randy Gammon.

 Jack will be sending letters of non-action to two residents as long as no further work is done. Mr. Nadeau and Mr. Brummer will be receiving the letters.

 David stated that the Bryant Road erosion is not the responsibility of the town. The road was discontinued and although the public has an easement to use the road the abutting landowners own the road. Unless voted on at town meeting, the town has no legal responsibility to repair the road. Residents can petition the town to place an article on the warrant to be voted on. If the Selectmen received a written request they would consider placing it on the Warrant without a petition.

Due to a resident, present at the meeting, becoming ill, a recess was taken for approx. 45 minutes.

3. ACO Report: no news.

IV. New Business

1. State Valuation 2007: The proposed 2007 state valuation for Hartford is $92,300,000.00

2. Sand/Salt building update: John Cleveland reviewed the construction with the Selectmen. An adjustment was made to the contract by adding $1,455.00 for a 4” dia. under drainpipe. Lee Holman had signed to authorize this addition on 11/7/2006. 

3. County Budget Report: Lee, who is a member of the county budget committee, reviewed the progress of the latest meeting. Some new county positions requested were suggested to begin on July 1st instead of Jan. 1st to save money. The county budget is expected to be finalized on the last Tuesday of the month.

4. Snowmobile Club request: David motioned to allow the Canton High Riders Snowmobile club to pass over the Hartford ball fields with the condition that all paved ways remain clear. Lee second. All in favor=3. 

5. FEMA Flood Map amendment: The amendment will be kept with the Flood Maps.

6. School Budget Committee member: Hope volunteered to be a member of the school budget committee.

7. Assistant Ceo inquiry/Sigrid Houlette: Lee motioned to appoint Sigrid Houlette as Assistant CEO. Hope second. Sigrid asked to be appointed because it is a requirement to receive training at no cost to her. David asked whether or not this had been discussed with Jack. It had not. David motioned to table the decision until Jack has been notified. Lee second. All in favor=3.

8. Roads & Easement Manual: Lee was looking for approval to purchase the manual but it is no longer in stock at the Maine Bar Association.

9. Equipment Account Overage: Lee authorized the treasurer to pay current bills due and before any further expenditures are made to the Equipment Account a special town meeting will have to be held. David second. All in favor=3.

10. Training: no interest.

V. Old Business

1. Pine Shore Subdivision amendment: The findings of fact have been signed by the Planning Board members and will be recorded at the registry of deeds.

2. Access Ramp Specs: Lee suggested using concrete for the ramp at the town hall instead of wood since the snowplow may damage the wood. She stated that Eric Dibner would be happy to review the plans. Plans will be made for spring installation.

3. ME. Local Roads Ctr. Sign grant: Selectmen filled out the request for funding for road signs. Maine Local Roads Center will pay up to 75% of the cost if we qualify.

4. Town Hall light complaint: It was suggested that Lianne contact Daniel Westcott to correct the wiring problem. David is willing to assist with the repair.

5. David motioned to approve the 11/2/06 Selectmen Minutes. Hope second. All in favor=3.

6. David motioned to approve Warrants 35, 36 & 37. Lee second. All in favor=3.

7. Selectmen reviewed the correspondence.

8. David motioned to adjourn at 9:20pm. Lee second. All in favor=3.
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